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PIRACY IN THE GULF OF ADEN AND INDIAN OCEAN 
 

Do not sail in the western Indian Ocean, Arabian Sea, Somali Basin and Gulf of 

Aden. 

Keep out of the area altogether. 
 

Warning for yachts considering a passage through the Gulf of Aden and its approaches including the 

Indian Ocean north of 10 degrees south and west of 78 degrees east. 

1. The danger of piracy and consequent loss of life and property in the GoA (Gulf of Aden), Yemeni and Somali 

waters and wide areas in the NW Indian Ocean remains high.    Yachts are strongly recommended to avoid the area 

entirely.   See also advice from the UK FCO (Foreign and Commonwealth Office) at http://www.fco.gov.uk/  

2. Anti-piracy patrols by warships can only offer very limited protection for yachts.    If you are boarded by pirates, 
the rules of engagement prevent EU naval forces from taking steps to rescue you and your life is seriously at risk. 
 
3. A yacht which, despite the risks, decides to make a passage in these waters should advise her plans at least two 
weeks before entering the high-risk area to: 
 

UKMTO (UK Maritime Trade Organisation), Royal Navy, Dubai 
ukmto@eim.ae (email) 
+971 50 552 3215 (telephone) 
+971 4 309 4254 (fax) 
 
MSCHOA (Maritime Security Centre, Horn of Africa), EUNAVFOR, London 
postmaster@mschoa.org (email) 
+44 (0) 1923 958 545 (telephone) 
+44 (0) 1923 958 520 (fax) 

 
Communication should preferably be by email and should include full contact details for the yacht and identification 
features for the vessel, crew and skipper.    A 24-hour watch is maintained on all numbers.   US-flagged vessels and all 
other vessels may also contact: 
 

Maritime Liaison Office (MARLO), US Navy, Bahrain:  
marlo.bahrain@me.navy.mil (email) 
+973 3940 1395 (telephone) 

 
4. On registration, UKMTO will pass details of the yacht to patrolling warships and will if possible regularly send to 
the yacht piracy alerts by email.   During passage yachts should make routine reports as advised by the authorities and 
should monitor VHF 16 and VHF 8.   VHF contact cannot, however, be guaranteed.   Please understand that warships 
are unlikely to be able to come to your assistance. 
 
If under attack a ‘Mayday’ call should be made using VHF or HF DSC, VHF 16 or VHF 8, Sat- C or any other 
means.    If possible, please also contact UKMTO by telephone and pass your last known position. 
 
For the full set of updated warnings, visit http://www.sailing.org/34770.php or http://www.cruising.org.uk 

http://www.fco.gov.uk/
http://www.sailing.org/34770.php

